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The reform of the UN justice is in the hands of the JAB

The General Assembly established the Internal Justice Council as a fundamental body charged with the task of overseeing the deployment of the new UN system of justice, including the appointment of the future judges.  The GA decided that among the IJC members there should be one staff representative “nominated by staff”. Thus, Mr. Xavier Campos as staff representative from UNOG was nominated to the IJC by the New York, Geneva, HCR, Field Service, UNDP, UNFPA and UNOPS staff associations that together represent the overwhelming majority of UN staff. In spite of this, the Secretary General has decided to ignore this nomination by the majority of staff and has designated another person to serve in the IJC as “representative of staff” (see Attachment no.1). Mr. Campos has requested an administrative review of the SG's decision (see Attachment n.2) and has filed a request for suspension of action with the JAB. The JAB Panel hearing is scheduled for this Thursday, the 15 of May (see Attachment no.3). Since the “dysfunctional” mechanisms of the “old UN justice system” that the GA decided to replace have kept “functioning”, one could say that, ironically, the independence and the impartiality of the new justice system are now in the hands of the “old” Geneva JAB. Moreover, one could also say that the three members serving in that JAB Panel will have a unique chance to help the “dysfunctional JAB” rehabilitate itself and to prove theirs critics wrong by lending true meaning to the claim that the JAB carries out “unflagging efforts to promote, with the utmost integrity and impartiality, a fair internal justice system and to safeguard the principles of the Charter” (as it was emphatically stated by the JAB and JDC Presiding Officers in a recent article published in the April issue of UN Special). At the same time, they could do a great service to the Organization by preventing an abuse of authority and the violation of a fundamental right of workers, namely the right to designate their representatives free from any interference (as proclaimed  by the ILO Declaration on Fundamental Rights at Work  and  as recommended by the Global Compact  - promoted by the Secretary General of the United Nations - to employers all over the world), a breach of universal standards that could be particularly embarrassing considering that the International Labor Conference is about to begin in the Palais des Nations in a few weeks time. 

So, the “Big Question” is: Will the JAB Panel members be up to their task? Will they manage to uphold their high standards? I guess we shall find out fairly soon.

We shall keep you posted (To be continued)              
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